

Dwight D. Eisenhower State Office Building 700 S.W. Harrison Street Topeka, KS 66603-3745

Julie L. Lorenz, Secretary Burt Morey, P.E., Deputy Secretary and State Transportation Engineer kdot#publicinfo@ks.gov http://www.ksdot.org Laura Kelly, Governor

Phone: 785-296-3285

Fax: 785-368-7415

October 31, 2022

Richard E. Backlund Division Administrator Federal Highway Administration 6111 SW 29th Street, Suite 100 Topeka, Kansas 66614-4271

Dear Mr. Backlund:

The Kansas Department of Transportation is the lead state for the pooled fund study TPF-5(503) "Standardizing Rigid Inclusions for Transportation Projects – Phase I". The Kansas Department of Transportation accepts the role of lead agency and agrees to receive, obligate, expend, and manage contributions from participating agencies.

The participating agencies are requested to submit a copy of this letter with their funding transfer request form for this project to their respective FHWA Division Office for concurrence.

If you have questions or concerns, please feel free to contact David Behzadpour, P.E., Technology Transfer Engineer, at (785) 291-3847 or david.behzadpour@ks.gov.

Sincerely,

Burt Morey, P.E.

Deputy Secretary and State Transportation Engineer